
Mayors Council Report October 

Friday 18th September – Cornwall Historic Churches Trust – Kingsand to welcome two young chartered 

surveyors who had cycled the Cornish Coast road from Bude to Kingsand to raise money for the Trust.     

The Charity has recently given a grant to St John’s Church.  

Saturday 19th September – With The Deputy Mayor officially opened the newly refurbished lounge at the 

Torpoint & District Unionist Club - Conservative Club, Macey Street. 

Sunday 20th September – St Andrews Church Plymouth – Commemoration Service for the 75th Anniversary 

of The Battle of Britain and the laying up of the Burma Star Association Standard. 

Thursday 24th September - Guernsey to join The Guernsey Association of Royal Navy & Royal Marines for 

the HMS Charybdis and HMS Limbourne Memorial Weekend. We went to the memorial service at the Le 

Foulon cemetery and laid a wreath in memory of Frank Bradford who grow up and lived in Torpoint, Frank 

lost his life on HMS Charybdis and is buried in Guernsey.  

Sunday 11th October - Civic Service I would like to thank all the Councillors, Organisations and Volunteers 

for attending, John Tivnan and the road marshalls, Royal Marine Volunteer Cadet Corps, Megan Devey, 

Torpoint Infants and Nursery School, The Reverend Canon Lynn Parker and St James Church vergers and 

helpers, Chris and John for their readings, Last but not Least Milly, Stan, Ian, Marion and Rachael for all 

their help to make the day such a success. Also it was a pleasure for the HMS Heroes Standard to be 

blessed at the service which now can be used in all Torpoint and District parades. 

Received letters and emails of Thanks from 

Sir Richard Carew Pole, The Deputy Lord Mayor & Mayoress of Plymouth, Commodore Bob Fancy & Sarah, 

Commander Sean Brady, Lt Cdr Mark Keyworth and his family. 

I would like to congratulate all the award winners: 

Person of Courage Award - Gregg Phillips 

Citizen of the Year Award - Kelly-Jane Brown  

Special Certificate of Thanks - Linda Lambert 

Torpoint Community Award - Torpoint Silver Band 

Congratulations to Helen and Paul Roper whose charity skydive for Children's Hospice South West took 

place at Perranporth. They were all psyched up after last month's disappointment, but done it and is 

hoping to pass the £2,000. 

 

 

 


